



# Newsletter Issue 31 16th May 2025

Redhill Street London, NW1 4BD Tel: 0207 387 7881

Email: admin@cchurchnw1.camden.sch.uk Website: www.cchurchnw1.camden.sch.uk



#### Head Teacher's Award

Tasfiyah - Cedar Class

# Attendance Award

Cedar Class - 98%



#### Dates for your Diary

Athletics Club - Cedar, Willow

Monday 19th May: Oak Class visit to Centre for the Magic Arts

3:45pm Pre-Loved Uniform Sale- in the school hall

Willow Class visit to National Portrait Gallery

Tuesday 20th May: 3:30 pm-4:30 pm Athletics Club - Sycamore, Rowan & Linden

Class.

3:30-5:00 pm JAM Club Linden/Cedar/Willow Wednesday 21st May:

Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> May: Oak Class Trip to Chessington World of Adventures

Friday 23rd May: End of Term - School finishes at normal time

#### Snacks for After-School Clubs

We've noticed an increase in inappropriate snacks, such as fast food and fizzy drinks, being brought into school to eat before after-school clubs. Please remember that snacks should be healthy - for example, a piece of fruit or a cereal bar, along with water. As we are a nut-free school, all snacks must be free from nuts.

# Pre-Loved Uniform Sale

Join us for our Pre-Loved Uniform Sale on Monday 19th May - a great chance to pick up school uniform items for just £1.00 each. This is a cash-only event. Please bring change.





# Learning in Cedar Class

This half-term, Cedar Class went swimming for the first time — and what an exciting two weeks it was! For most of us, it was a brand-new experience. We had a gentle start, but, by the end of the first week, we had already mastered the basics.

During Week 1, we learned essential swimming techniques: how to blow bubbles underwater, kick our feet to help us move, and float on our backs. Just like in the classroom, each lesson began with a recap of the previous day's learning. We built on our skills step by step, always practising to improve.

By Week 2, we were swimming front crawl without floats! We also began to swim on our backs, float more confidently, and refine our front crawl technique.

We absolutely loved our two weeks of swimming and can't wait to go again in Year 5!





# Congratulations Amy and Eviel

A huge congratulations to Amy H and Evie for taking part in the Race for Life for Cancer Research last weekend. They showed great determination and perseverance throughout the event and were rightly rewarded for their efforts with a medal. Well done to both of them for supporting such an important cause.

#### Well done Oak Class!

Well done to Oak Class for showing fantastic perseverance and resilience during their SATs tests this week. We're incredibly proud of the positive attitude and determination they demonstrated throughout. As a well-earned treat, they enjoyed rocket ice lollies in the sunshine this afternoon— Well done, Oak Class!



Advance Dates	
Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> June	Pupils return to school. (9:00am)
Weds 4 <sup>th</sup> June	KS2 Sports Day at Canons Park (Letter being sent home on Monday)
Friday 6 <sup>th</sup> June	KS1 Young Readers event at Regents Park (Letter to follow)
Monday 9 <sup>th</sup> June	Phonics Screening Test begins (Year 1) – All week Multiplication Tables Check (Year 4) – All week
Weds 11 <sup>th</sup> June	School Journey
Thurs 17 <sup>th</sup> June	EYFS Welcome meeting (for September 2025) – 10:00am
<b>D C I</b>	



# Dear God,

Thank you for the opportunity to learn a new life skill.

Thank you for our parents and carers who helped us to prepare all we needed for the opportunity we had.

Sorry for not always using kind words towards our adults and friends.

Please help us to remember that every opportunity is a chance to learn more.

#### Amen

Prayer Jaida Summer and Affia, Cedar Class

Our Christian Value this term is: Community